TOWN OF GUILDERLAND

INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT AGENCY

MEETING MINUTES

March 21, 2011

Board Members Present:



Staff Members Present:

William Young, Esq., Chairman                          A. Joseph Scott, III, Esq

Michael Bopp, Treasurer



HodgsonRuss,LLP, Agency 

Christopher Bombardier,  



Counsel and Bond Counsel

Ass’t Secretary, Ass't Treasurer 


Donald Csaposs, CEO


Linda Cure, Administrative Assistant
Board Members Absent:



Staff Members Absent:

James Shahda, Vice Chairman


William Adams, CFO

Anthony Carrow, Secretary





Other Attendees:

Chairman Young called the meeting of the Industrial Development Agency, held at Guilderland Town Hall on March 21, 2011 to order at 1:02 p.m.

I.
Public Comment:
None.

II.
Approval of the Minutes of January 7, 2011:

On a motion made by Mr. Bombardier and seconded by Mr. Bopp, the minutes of the January 7, 2011 IDA Board meeting were approved.. 
III.
Old Business
Attorney Scott presented the Directors and Officers copy of the Town’s Indemnity policy and will follow up with a letter to the insurance agent confirming coverage for the IDA Board.

IV.
New Business

A. Report of the Audit Committee.

The audit committee met prior to the regular board meeting to review the annual audit findings from Teal, Becker & Chiaramonte.  The board 

discussed the cost effectiveness of having the financial statements prepared by an outside firm, rather than hiring someone from within to prepare the statements.  The Board agreed to accept the statement in the 2010 annual audit regarding this deficiency and on a motion made by Mr. Bopp, seconded by Mr. Bombardier, unanimously accepted the 2010 annual financial statements prepared by Teal, Becker & Chiaramonte, CPA’s.   Attorney Scott will follow up on whether an IDA tax bill should have been sent to Guilderland for 2010. 

B.
Report of Governance Committee. 

No report. 

C.
Review of IDA Mission Statement on Town of Guilderland website:
The Board reviewed the current mission statement and there were no comments from the Board and the Board is satisfied with the current mission statement. 
D.
Report of NYS Legislative Activity.
Attorney Scott gave an update on legislative activity as it relates to IDA’s.  There has been no significant movement in either the Senate or the Assembly with regard to prevailing wages, etc.

On a motion made by Mr. Bopp, Chairman Young adjourned the meeting of the Guilderland Industrial Development Agency at 1:16 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Cure

Administrative Assistant

